

My Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

As I was reading Proverbs in my daily time with God this morning, this verse just seemed to resonate with me. I am so thankful that God Almighty delivered me from wickedness through the blood of Jesus Christ more than fifty years ago. I continue to praise His name for blessing my habitation (home) and for putting me into the ministry. God's blessings are innumerable and continue to flow each and every day to the child of God! We are not perfect, but we do receive blessings from Him Who is!! "Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, who hath blessed us with all spiritual blessings in heavenly places in Christ:" **Ephesians** 1:3.

The month of August began with our family. Because we were on the mission field during our fiftieth anniversary, we wanted to celebrate with our children when we returned. We spent a week in western North Carolina. It all began with a celebration supper in Hendersonville, NC, with seven of our children and their spouses and sixteen grandchildren. We then spent the first week in August at THE WILDS Christian Camp for Family Week. We were joined by three of our daughters and their families. It was a wonderful week, and we thank God for our children and God's continued blessings on our habitation.

August was a quiet month, and we praise God for His blessings throughout the month. Most of our month was spent at Trinity Baptist Church which is our home church. We spent much of our month getting settled back in to life in the States which included unpacking and trying to set up meetings for the rest of the year.

Please for us as we have meetings scheduled throughout September, October, and November. Pray that God would open more doors for us to present our ministry and

open doors for us to get into new churches.

On August 28, we had the opportunity to fill the pulpit for Johnny Taylor, pastor of Gethsemane Baptist Church here in Wilson. We hope to return to this church to present our work. Please make this a matter of prayer.

We would also ask you to pray for our upcoming mission trip to England. Lord willing, we are planning on leaving the States on January 28, 2025. We will be gone for six months as we relieve missionary Roger Tooley and his wife. Tammy. We will be gone for six months. In the meantime we ask you to pray that we will be able to secure airline tickets at a reasonable and flexible rate. Please pray for the Tooleys. They have been tasked by the UK government to go completely digital with regards to their visas. This has put a great deal of stress on them as they have had to scan thousands of hard copy documents to satisfy the expectations of the UK authorities. Praise the Lord!! While writing this letter, I got an email from Brother Tooley informing me that both his and his wife's on line visas have been approved This is good news because now both of us can proceed with our plans. was once a bright light of Christianity and missionary outreach, but it has become a very dark country in its response to the gospel and its unwillingness to submit to the gospel of Jesus Christ. We covet you prayers and ask that you ask God to prepare us to be shining lights to the needy souls of England. We look forward to this missionary endeavor, but we realize how much we need the grace of God and your prayers.

Continue to pray for us that God would indeed bless our habitation and that we would be sensitive to His leading in the days ahead. Thank you again for you prayers and for your support. We would not be able to do what we do without them. Your prayers and support allow us to help missionaries all over the world in their desire to come home on furlough. God bless each of you

in the days ahead, and we pray that God would bless your habitation as well.

Sincerely In Christ,

Scott and Marilee Morman

Contact:

309 Ridge Road NW • Wilson, NC 27896 Scott: 252-822-1063 • Marilee: 252-822-3555 scottleenorman@gmail.com

Sending Church:

Trinity Baptist Church PO Box 1236 3624 Raleigh Road Parkway Wilson, NC 27894

Send Support to / Mission Agency:

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions PO Box 725

Kings Mountain, NC 28086 Info@wwntbm.net

SEEKING THE LOST · ENCOURAGING THE SAINTS · AT HOME AND ABROAD









